
South Lamar Neighborhood Association 
General Meeting Minutes 

August 16, 2007 
 
Officers Present: Oscar Lipchak, Jan Cartwright, John Bissell, Bill Stoughton 
 
The meeting was called to order by President Oscar Lipchak at 7:30pm. Possibly due to 
the heavy downpours from Erin, the turnout was very light. 
 
Announcements 

• Treasurer’s Report: We have a savings account, two CDs, and $672.61 in checking 
for a total of $4086.88. Membership currently stands at 58 compared to 55 for 2006. 

• The SLNA newsletter is going commercial. Beginning in October, Peel, Inc. will be 
producing the newsletter monthly and mailing it to SLNA residents. SLNA will be 
responsible for providing content by the 10th of the month. Peel, Inc. will sell 
advertising to cover the cost of production, postage, and profit. About 50% of the 
newsletter will be advertising.  

We have laboriously collected addresses for much of the neighborhood, covering 
2,500 households. However, there are some addresses that were missed. If you do not 
receive a newsletter by October 10, please contact John Bissell.  

Under this topic, there was some discussion about moving the night/date of SLNA 
meetings to more closely adhere to the publication schedule for the newsletter. 
Monday is a busy night, Tuesday is usually Planning Commission, Wednesday is a 
church night for some folks, and Friday is obviously out. Thursday is not always a 
good night as we often have to be at Council. The Executive Committee will discuss 
further. 
 

Guest Presentation 

Linda Cox, Outreach Coordinator for Pandemic Flu Preparedness for the City, presented 
a talk on what a pandemic is and how the Austin/Travis County Health & Human 
Services Department is preparing in case of bird flu or some other viral pandemic. Some 
of the salient points: 

• A pandemic flu is different from regular flu. It could be far more serious and 
deadly. It will take months to develop large quantities of vaccine. 

• Life as we know it may change. Businesses and schools may close (Linda said 
that UT’s plan is to shut down as soon as there is a confirmed case anywhere in 
TX). Services and supplies may be limited. It may be difficult to get health care. 
Absentee rates could be upwards of 50% making it difficult for businesses, 
governments, and health facilities to have enough staff. 

• The bird flu is not a pandemic flu, but it could develop into one if the virus 
becomes able to pass quickly from one person to another. 



Concerned? Want more information? See http://www.ci.austin.tx.us/pandemicflu/ and 
review the planning checklist attached to these minutes. Linda will also be contributing 
an article for the newsletter. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 8:45pm. 

 

       - John Bissell for Nancy Maclaine 
 



 



 



 


